Minutes of Southmuir Parent Council Meeting

Tues. 18th Sept.

In Staff room @ 1830

Present: 
Jen, Heather, Elaine, Lynn B, Lynne N, Samantha, Donna, Laura, Louise, Agnes, Sharon, Linda, Lorna C, Pam, Sophie & Janet
Apologies:
Lynn H, Richard, Lorna N, Sandra, Margaret, Arlene, Angela, Lesley, Andy, Denise, Jeanette & Claire

Jen opened the meeting by welcoming everyone along. We waited for a member of the Teaching Staff to arrive but unfortunately there was no one available tonight. We continued with verifying the minutes of the last meeting.

Jen then called for any suggestions that we could use as fund raising events over the next year.  These included a Quiz night, Fashion show, Car wash, Talent show, Movie night.

Jen has sent a letter to the Co-op to ask for a bag pack in the store in Nov. Still awaiting result of this. 

It was decided to do a quiz sheet to run along side this. Heather will get on made up for printing a.s.a.p. Prize to be £10. Cost 50 pence a sheet.

Sharon suggested that we try IT recycling. She is to speak to her husband to get a price for disposing of our unwanted, broken hardware. 

The money gained from this would come to the Parent Council. Everyone appeared to think this was a good idea and look forward to seeing when a collection date or point can be organised. It was suggested that perhaps things could be dropped off at Sharon’s house or at school if this can be organised. This could be an ongoing thing rather than a one off. 

Lynn B suggested that for P7 disco at end of the year could have some input from the Parent Council. Last year’s was  a little more ad hoc than would have been liked! It was suggested that the children could possibly organise a stall at any events the P.C. are holding so that the children can make money for the party they would like to have. The Council felt that this could be a great way of encouraging the P7’s to get involved in organising and paying for their own party. Giving them ownership, with some assistance from adults. Pam also suggested that  perhaps the parents of the P7’s should be asked to get involved and help the children make money for this event. That was also thought to be a great idea, P7 parents within the P.C. felt that would be appropriate and would be pleased to help out. Lynn is happy to take the lead in this event with help from parents. It was made clear that the children would prefer that their parents were not at the event though!!! Pam is to ask  a disco unit if they could perhaps do the disco for the event and get a price for it.

Events

Bag pack in Co-op. It was decided not to have a tom bola or raffle at this event as it was felt that would be too much all at once for the public to be asked to support .

Quiz sheet to be started and be put out after the holidays.

Christmas Concert we plan to have all the usual stalls at this.

Movie Night after the New Year, Jen will find out what films are available at that time. 

Lynn suggested that the younger children bring their own chairs up to sit on at the front to help stop them sitting on the floor and fidgeting less. Their was mixed feelings about this, nothing was really decided about this.

Christmas cards are on going . The artwork is going to be available to see next week. It is up to individual parents to see this and hopefully then order the packs they require. One positive for this is we have no outlay. 

Coffee morning will be held in May again. Sophie will check when hall is available and book us in for a Saturday after the May Day break.  

The Auld Kirrie Ball that was held in the summer had stated they were going to be presenting the school with some cash. This has not happened as yet. Elaine has said she will find out when this is to happen and to find out if the money will be given to the school directly or through the Parent Council.

Lynn H asked if the Parent Council supplied paper for any flyers etc that we send out. It was decided that we would start to supply paper to help out. Linda will purchase paper and hand it in for use.  

The event at the hill netted us £42-95 from selling juice etc. If anyone is interested there is still some goodies left for purchase. See Jen about this please.

Linda gave an update on our bank balance and it is sitting at £1550.00 at present.

Cycling Tests - Heather asked about this and was informed that letters had been sent out looking for parents to help with this. Sharon said she would assist and would find out more via the school. No one seemed to know when they would take place but probably in the New Year.

Heather has a number of questions to put to Mr Tough and these arose throughout the meeting. But they are all to be answered under A.O.C.B.

A number of Council members stated they would like to have a Christmas night out. It was decided that it be on Sat 15th Dec. Starting with a meal at The Swan. This is to be discussed more at next meeting.

Jen thanked everyone for coming along and the meeting closed at 1930

A.O.C.B.

Dress as you please day - Theme - St Andrew’s day - Andy will put this to the school and will add it to a letter being sent out to parents soon, if it is decided that this is to go ahead.

Supervising in the playground in the morning prior to bell going.  Andy said that this has been addressed this week and Miss Ritchie will be present in the playground in the morning and he will try as much as possible to also be visible at this time too.  He understood the worries that were presented by parents. E.g.  where would an adult take the child, whether an adult should be attending to a child etc.

Children being under stress to sort out lunch before the morning bell and feeling they would be moved down if this was not attended too. Andy said he would discuss this with teaching staff and assured me that this would not be the case. He agreed that it is advantageous for all of this to have taken place before classes start but that the children would not be penalised if it was not done before the bell.

Spree Books - the monies collected from these books will be placed into the School account, a total amount gained from this will be intimated to the Parent Council after the holidays.

Christmas Concert ticket money - This again will continue to go into the School account but again this will be intimated to Parent Council how much was made from the sale of tickets. Andy was made aware that the P .Council foot the bill for prizes, mulled wine etc and have not recouped this cash in the past, but the monies raised were used for the Panto this past year and the whiteboard the year before. It has been discussed that perhaps a note should be sent out to parents explaining where the cash is spent from this within the school in the future.

I hope that this answered all the questions that arose from the meeting.

